


 
 

and all necessary implementing legislation is in place.  Regarding the new National Authority to 
resolve land disputes, he was concerned that it  resembled more a policy making body, rather than an 
independent institution that would be in a position to examine evidence and provide solutions in an 
effective and credible way.  He was also concerned that the new Authority might undermine the 
existing system of cadastral commissions, which is in serious need of strengthening.  He considered 
that non-governmental organizations had correctly decided to work with the Authority from the 
outside, as was appropriate to their role in society.  
 
The Special Representative was particularly concerned that executive interference in the work of the 
judiciary continued, for example through the “iron fist” policy, and that the Supreme Council of 
Magistracy was unable to carry out its crucial role of safeguarding the integrity and independence of 
judiciary.  It was essential to strengthen the Council by ensuring its independence and integrity.  He 
noted that impunity for serious human rights violations remained deeply rooted in Cambodia and that 
it would not be possible to resolve this problem without an independent, competent and impartial 
judiciary.  The Special Representative is of the view that the key condition for safeguarding judicial 
independence is a genuine will on the part of the executive to refrain from interfering in the work of 
the courts. Judges also need a sound law governing their status.  
 
The Special Representative expressed concern that in parallel with discussions about a new openness, 
work is underway to draft and enact legislation that could limit freedom of association and assembly.  
These laws, if laws are needed, should provide conditions for organizations to carry out their work 
and for citizens to freely and peacefully assemble and express their views. 
 
The Special Representative concluded that the issues discussed in his report remain valid and 
pressing. He also underlined the responsibilities and role of Governments and agencies providing 
development assistance to Cambodia in helping Cambodia to meet its obligations under the 
international human rights treaties that bind it, and to press for reform in line with the standards and 
guarantees enshrined in these treaties.  
 
The Special Representative will issue a short update to his report in early May.  




